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The Associates‘ Day started with the introduction from Marion Williams, the IATEFL President, and Sara Hannam, the Associates‘ Coordinator. After three years in office Sara is going to step down as the Associates‘ Coordinator in April 2009. So we are looking for a next Associates’ Coordinator from April next year. The office involves four to five meetings in the UK a year and about 10 to 15 hours of work per week. The outlines of the job will soon be available too. Also, Sara updated us on the Associates‘ progress and matters arising were

· the Associates‘ Page in Voices 

· the Associates’ Website

· the Associates‘ Articles Bank - Sara was given the email addresses of the Newsletter editors so that they could be informed straight away

· Hornby scholars

· Working Party on Positions – IATEFL’s position on world events: “To speak or not to speak, That is the question“ – we were asked to contribute to the discussion whether or not IATEFL as a charity should make public statements

· Regional Speakers‘ List – should we move it forward or put it on hold?

· possible areas of development

Next, Les Kirkham spoke about TESOL Arabia in “Evaluating Success in Your TA: A Case of Rapid of Expansion“. TESOL Arabia has only individual membership, 75% of the 1,300 members are UAE members. The members represent the international community. The TA has six SIGs and seven regional branches. The Newsletter is published three times a year. Sudden expansion in membership numbers in 1999 brought problems in the following areas:

· membership and registration processing → a professional company had to be hired → higher fees

· annual international conference → finding a venue for 1,500 participants

· conference presentation proposals → online processing of proposals

· conference exhibition needed professional help

· cost of servicing membership – with the fee of 250 (and some members benefit from lower fees!), the costs of one member are 249

Some solutions were positive, however, one or two failures arose as well – e. g. membership registration processing lacks the dedication of the volunteers, the TA has good leaders but not many of them.

Next, Les talked about whether and how the success of a teacher association should be measured. What should be measured? A bigger membership does not mean a better association. Les introduced the following criteria.

A TA is successful if …..

· it stimulates the growth of professionals.

· it has a positive membership retention rate.

· it has a miniumum level of activity.

· the current members benefit from being a member of a TA.

· it reflects demography of the target pool.

In TESOL Arabia most members are expatriots, esp. British, there are also female but no male Emirate teachers. No female Emirate teachers are in the committees. TESOL Arabia would also like to win more volunteers, nevertheless, most members want just the products, which is the issue that most TAs face. My own association, the MSATE, also has good leaders, however, there are too few of us and we desperately need new volunteers. We share the lack of business sense as well.

Finally, Les gave the following reasons for joining a TA.

Members

· can reflect upon and share practice

· keep up with current trends in ELT

· are given sense of professional legitimacy and worth

· deal with other professionals outside their workplace

Shortly before lunch Silvia Andernovics and Sara Hannam briefed us on the research based on the finance questionnaire from Aberdeen. Here are some of the results:

· Membership fees are an important source of income, they are essential to a TA’s survival.

· TAs might become sustainable thanks to sponsorship and better marketing.

· Funding is definitely a pain in the neck as we are not business-oriented. We have to change our thinking and become business-oriented. 

· Some TAs used to be funded by the British Council but now they have to charge high registration fees for their conferences as they would not be able to survive without this income.
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Introduction:  Initial Points

	· IATEFL would like to accumulate the involvement of as many TAs as possible.

· Continuity of the project and development. 

· TAs needs to give as much input as possible to the platform. 

· Aid fledging associations in the area. 

· How can they set up the association. 
	· Transition period for them made simpler. 

· Expertise of the TAs in the region. 

· How can our similarities move us forward? 

· TAs can then establish how it will move forward.

· Board meetings

	Henry Ford:

Coming together is the beginning. Keeping together is progress and working together is success. 


Brainstorming Sessions For Newsletters

	· Do we send our newsletters to IATEFL? 

· TA suggestion: Quick links to the associations 

· TA suggestion:  having links to TA home pages and their newsletters 

· There needs to be a link from IATEFL to Newsletters. 

· TA Suggestion: Page upload for members only. 

· Some associations have to pay an editor. 


	· Next year: We could also have a session next year on “Article of the Month” 

· Who's sending Newsletters

· How to set up two or three articles or on a rotational basis. 

· Next year: have one long session and then have a series of short sessions. 

· TA Actions: send Sarah Hannam the contact details of your editors. 

· Send the newsletters in electronic form to Sarah: hannam@city.academic.gr





Sandie Mourao IATEFL SIGs

	· Each SIG has a program.  

· SIGs bring like-minded people together. 

· SIGs are on the website.  

· Organizing joint events. See Colin McKenzie how to most effectively organize events. 

· TA Events can be highlighted by IATEFL SIGs.  

· Get in touch with a SIG coordinator using Voices  - at the back you've got their contact details. 

· IATEFL wants to know what's going on and where. 

· The list on the IATEFL website is handy in order to set up regional links. 


	· SIGs and TAs can have Common Interests

· Send magazines or articles to the SIGs.

· Craig Dennant can update information. 

· SIG changes should be sent to Sarah. 

· 13£50 to join an additional SIG.  

· SIG Handbook goes through the steps for setting up a SIG. Set of guidelines. Ask Sandie Mourao for the handbook.  Sarah will give presenters contact info as well. 

· TA Actions: Could everyone look at the TA documents and help Sarah update them. Check details are correct. 

· Get in touch with like-minded SIGs 


